READING 5 - Pepa's family and food



úkol: přečtěte si pozorně text a vypracujte úkoly 1 - 4

Today I'll tell you something about food. Do you like food? Do you like to eat? What do you like to drink?

I think that we all like food. And Pepa likes food too. He starts his day with breakfast. He usually eats two or three rolls with butter, ham or bacon, and a little cheese. He likes cheese a lot! And he eats a lot of cheese. And what does he usually drink? He likes beer a lot – that's true – but he never drinks it for breakfast. He always drinks hot tea with a lot of sugar, but without lemon. He doesn't like lemons. He likes only a few kinds of fruit. But he doesn't like vegetables at all. He thinks that they're not tasty. He's a picky eater! And he never drinks coffee for breakfast. After his breakfast he goes to work. And how does he get there? He isn't lazy, so he usually goes there by bike.

At noon it's lunchtime. Pepa has lunch at work very often because he doesn't like to cook and he doesn't like to eat in restaurants either. Restaurants in Widlakov are quite expensive and Pepa almost doesn't have a bean right now. He sometimes buys holiday trips for his wife, he's such a nice gentleman.

Pepa's wife Jane is on holiday in Italy now because Pepa bought her a holiday trip last month. She's there with her daughter. And Pepa is at home only with his son. They **are in the soup.** There is a big fridge with a big freezer in their house, but the fridge isn't full, it's almost empty. There isn't almost any food in the fridge. There is a banana, an orange and some milk. The banana is quite old and the milk isn't fresh either. Does Pepa like to shop? **No way, man!** He doesn't like to shop at all. That is why he prefers canteens to eating at home.

But what does he like for lunch or dinner when his wife is at home? He likes almost everything because Jane is a great cook. She cooks very well. Pepa likes to eat pasta or French fries with meat and some sauce. He likes pork, beef and also chicken. He isn't a vegetarian at all! In fact he hates vegetables. After lunch Pepa usually eats a few cookies and drinks a cup of coffee. His doctor says that coffee isn't good for his health, but Pepa thinks "the forbidden fruit is the sweetest" and smiles when his pretty wife puts a cup with it on the table, in front of Pepa. He always smiles and says "honey, this coffee is great and these cookies are so tasty!" and she says "don't speak about it, it was a piece of cake for me". They are a very happy family.

- úkol č. 1: podtrhejte si v textu modře všechna podstatná jména počitatelná a červeně všechna nepočitatelná
- úkol č. 2: zakroužkujte si v textu všechny členy "the / a / an" + "some / any" a zdůvodněte si jejich použití na daném místě
- úkol č. 3: zkuste odhadnout význam tučně vytištěných sousloví
- úkol č. 4: zodpovězte následující otázky:
- 1. What do you like to eat and drink? Are you a good cook? What time and where do you usually eat? Are you a picky eater?
- 2. Tell me who of your family likes fruit, vegetables, soup and salads. Does your doctor like what you eat?
- 3. What food do you have at home? What do you have in your fridge, freezer and cabinet? Is there any ice cream? Are there any onions or potatoes? Tell me about it ...

